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South Arkansas Community College

Minutes of the Board of Trustees Meeting
Center for Workforce Development – Conference Room 103
March 16, 2010
Trustees present: Steve Cameron, Veronica Creer, Vicki de Yampert, Sherrel Johnson, Dr. Marc Parnell, David Ross and Charlie Thomas
Trustees absent: Steve Cousins and John Dews 
Staff present:  Phil Ballard, Dr. Val Cantú, Victoria Harden, Dean Inman, Dr. Barbara Jones, Susan Jordan,
Dr. Tim Kirk, Bettie Mahony, Vernie Meador, Mark Nelson, Terry Patterson, Cynthia Reyna, Dr. George Roberts, Jim Roomsburg, and Heath Waldrop
Others present: Representative John Lowery, Addie Bosanko, Hannah Castille (students), Jim Lemon and John Worthen (News-Times)

1. Sherrel Johnson, vice chair, called the meeting to order at 3:48 p.m. 
2. State Representative John Lowery presented Bettie Mahony with a memorial citation honoring her late husband, Jodie Mahony. Mr. Mahony served for 36 years in the state Legislature and worked on education issues for the House of Representatives. Rep. Lowery noted that Mr. Mahony was responsible for this institution being formed.
Dr. Jones recognized SouthArk students Addie Bosanko for her lead role in the Mousetrap and Hannah Castille who has the lead role in the Pirates of Penzance. 

Victoria Harden, Associate Professor of Music, along with, Ms. Bosanko and Ms. Castille, performed a piece from the Pirates of Penzance. A concert version of the comic opera will be presented by the South Arkansas Community College Choral Society March 19-21 at the South Arkansas Arts Center. Proceeds will benefit choral music scholarships at SouthArk.

3. Approval of Consent Agenda
· Regular Meeting Minutes – February 16, 2010 (Attachment A)

· Monitoring Reports

Policy #  6 – Emergency CEO Succession (Attachment B)

Policy #  9 – Communication and Support to the Board (Attachment C)

Policy #29 – Diversity (Attachment D)

Policy #30 – Policy Governance Review (Attachment E)

· Personnel Report

a. New Employees

Joan Gauthreaux
Director of Clinical Education for
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   Respiratory Therapy

b. Promotions/Transfers
None to report

c. Resignations/Retirements/Terminations

None to report
· Approval of  Board Calendar (Attachment F)

· Approval of Proposed 2010-2011 Course Fee Schedule (Attachment B) – Dr. Jones requested that this item be deferred to the April meeting.
Thomas/Ross. Board unanimously approved.

4. Chair’s Report
· The location and place for this year’s Board Retreat was discussed with the question of whether the group would like to meet in town or out of town and meeting one day or 1 ½ days. It was determined that Susan Jordan would poll the Trustees requesting they provide their availability for weekends in July (Friday evening and Saturday).
· Ms. Johnson announced that the Association of Community College Trustees (ACCT) Annual Leadership Congress will be held October 20-23 in Toronto. She noted that a passport would be required for anyone planning to attend. 
5. President’s Report – Dr. Barbara Jones
· Mr. Ballard expressed everyone’s excitement over SouthArk’s first annual National Women’s History Month. He distributed programs and invited the Trustees to attend SouthArk’s “A Celebration of Women’s History” event to be held on Wednesday, March 17, at 11:30 a.m. in the gym. Mr. Ballard noted that the panel participants will be Diane Tatum, Carolyn Dykes and Dr Kristi Elia.
· Dr. Jones reported on the Strategic Planning Retreat held on March 4th and 5th. She noted that Dr. Tully-Dartez did a great job organizing the retreat. Participation was excellent. The overall strategic theme was determined. Dr. Jones noted there is a lot of work to be done to get to the planning state. Dr. Tully-Dartez hopes to have the plan prepared by the next meeting for the Board to review and approve. 
· Dr. Jones stated that Commencement will be held on May 14th and her investiture will be incorporated in to this event. Dr. Franklin and Steve Cousins will officiate this part and the passing on of the medallion. 

· Dr. Jones announced that Dr. Curtis Hill has accepted the position of Vice President of Student Services and will begin on April 12th. He is coming to SouthArk from Tarrant County Community College in Texas where he served as Director of Advising and Counseling.
· Dr. Jones updated the Board on the two building sites. The slab will be poured for the Health Science Center beginning next Tuesday. Interior plans for the two buildings are being finalized and panels of paint colors, carpet, etc. are available for viewing in the Administration Building Board Room.

6. Vice President of Learning Report – Dr. Val Cantú
· Dr. Cantú requested the Board’s approval to move forward with the Distance Technology Degree Program proposal to offer an online AA degree. He explained that the proposal is required by ADHE when 50% of courses within a degree program are available using distance technology. 

de Yampert/Parnell. Unanimously approved.  

· Requested approval to discontinue the Surgical Technology Program technical certificate and continue the AAS degree.  
Cameron/Ross. Unanimously approved.
Dr. Cantú reported the following:

· SouthArk participated in Arkansas College Goal Sunday on February 21. The statewide event was very successful and SouthArk had the highest number of participants of the 15 colleges in the southern part of the state.
· On February 22nd Helping Hands for Haiti was sponsored through a collaborative effort among SouthArk’s Employee Club, Phi Beta Lambda and Northwest Environmental Studies Academy students. SouthArk’s Employee Club and Phi Beta Lambda raised a total of $1200 which was donated to the Red Cross Haiti Relief and Development Fund and the Haiti Education Foundation.  

· SouthArk Transfer Day was conducted in the Whitfield Building Atrium on March 10th. Many students visited with the representatives from 13 colleges and universities and obtained transfer information. 
· Dr. Cantú and several faculty attended the Arkansas Blackboard Users Group (ARBUG) Conference on March 11 and 12 in Little Rock. SouthArk’s Terry Patterson, Director of Distance Learning, serves as president of this organization.
· An Articulation Signing Day is tentatively scheduled for April 27th. SAU, UAM, HSU, ULM, and LA Tech will participate in this event. 
7. Financial Services Report – Vernie Meador
· Mr. Meador requested approval of the Notice of Federal Interest Resolution concerning federal funding for the Health Science Center.

Parnell/de Yampert. Unanimously approved. 

· Mr. Meador presented the Monthly Financial Report and stated that the College is in good financial condition. 
8. Board Committee Reports

· Real Estate/Facilities Committee – Charlie Thomas – no report 

· Personnel/Planning Committee – Steve Cameron – no report.

· Budget/Finance Committee – John Dews – no report

9. Foundation Report

Ms. Reyna reported the following: 
· The Foundation will sponsor a Swashbuckling Reception following the opening night performance of Pirates of Penzance on March 19, at the South Arkansas Arts Center.

· Trustees are invited to attend the Donor and Scholar reception which is scheduled for Wednesday, April 28 on the East Campus. 
· Evening with the Stars, an event to honor friends of the college and outstanding alumni, will be held on Saturday, May 8, at the Arts Center.

· The Foundation Board of Directors Strategic Planning Session will be held on May 26th.
10. Executive Session (if required) none
11. Announcements
· Dr. Jones stated that the Finance Committee will be called to meet in the next month and will be notified of the date.

· Dr. Jones recalled that she and Mr. Cousins discussed that the Evaluation of the President was scheduled based on the previous president’s anniversary date.  She stated that it is Mr. Cousins’ recommendation that the president’s evaluation be moved to June since Dr. Jones started in August.

· Ms. Johnson called for a revised motion that the Board approve an amended board calendar moving the presidential evaluation from March to June. Ross/de Yampert. Unanimously approved.

· Ms. Johnson noted the Chamber of Commerce Annual Meeting on April 8th will be a tribute to the public service careers of Mayor Mike Dumas and County Judge Bobby Edmonds.
· Next Regularly Scheduled Board Meeting – Tuesday, April 20, 2010 – 3:45 p.m.

12. The meeting adjourned at 4:43 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,
Veronica Creer, Secretary
SouthArk BOT Minutes
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